
        

 

 

 

 

 

                                                          

 
   

NEWS LETTER   -   SEPTEMBER 2003 
 

Dear Member, 
 

This year is moving so fast that it is already time to share news of our Year End activities, before your diaries 

become too full. 
 

THE ANNUAL BRAAI AND PRIZEGIVING CEREMONY: 

Our annual Braai and prize-giving ceremony will be held on Saturday 29th November at Alberts Farm, 

Northcliff – Directions will be available. The braai to which you and a guest are cordially invited starts at 

6.00pm. Extra guests will be charged at R 30.00 per head. After the braai, Club trophies and prizes will be 

presented, followed by a fun filled evening, with a video of our club tests and fun day – catch yourself on video! 

Each member attending the braai will be requested to please bring either a salad or a pudding enough for 6 

people.  Please also supply your own chairs as there are no chairs available – we will have paper plates and plastic 

knives, forks and spoons available but would suggest that you bring proper plates, knives, forks and spoons to be 

more comfortable. A small table is also useful.  NB: PLEASE R.S.V.P FOR BRAAIAND WHAT YOU ARE 

BRINGING TO COLLEEN @ 787 8211. 
 

NB:      OTHER DATES TO REMEMBER!!! 

Find out how you two are shaping  - Please bring money as boerewors rolls and drinks will be for sale. 
 

� 8th NOV   -  ROOKIES ; INTERMEDIATE BEGINNERS ; ELEMENTARY BEGINNERS STARTING 

                   AT 1:00 pm. (Des ; Peter Jacob ; Peter Bekker classes & those in Garth’s class who 

                                             have not entered an Obedience show). 

                -  AGILITY -  STARTS AFTER THE OBEDIENCE TESTS 
 

� 15th NOV  -  FOR ALL OTHER CLASSES STARTING AT 1:30 pm. 

                         (Errol ; Elsie and those in Garth’s class who would like to try – Please note there will 

 be NO school for other classes on this day.) 

                 - JUMPING STARTING AT 2:30 pm 
 

� 22rd NOV  -  FUN DAY FOR ALL AT THE SCHOOL, STARTING AT 2pm 
 

SNIPPETS: 

• Well done to Elsie and Magic on their great results in the recent Sheep Dog Nationals – also good to see 

JDS members there supporting Elsie and Magic. 

• Once again our thoughts go to Robyn and Colleen on their sad loss of Roxanne, just two weeks after Kyla. 

• Our thoughts also go to Margie and Harvey on their sad loss of Gypsey. 

• Please remember to carry a plastic bag and pick up anything you, or your dog, may have left behind – We 
are being watched for this and could face serious consequences – Please treat this seriously. 

• Please always keep your dog on it’s lead – it may not be your dog that will cause any trouble but it may be 

a dog ‘still in training’. I recently had to remind a new member of this rule and can you believe it, he was 

not impressed with me – bet he would have been furious had anything happened! 

• IMPORTANT – There will be no jumping and agility on Saturday 04 October, as the Doberman Club is 

borrowing our equipment for their show. 
 

Until the next ‘news letter’……….sit, heel, stay and more importantly, have fun!! 
 

“The Jolly Team” 

http://www.dogdom.co.za/jollydog 

 

 


